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2024-2025 District Officers 
 

Governor: Lion Carl Cozart          

1st Vice Gov.: Lion Aleta Cozart 

2nd Vice Gov.: Vacant 

Secretary: Lion Denise Temple 

Treasurer: Lion Robert Phillips 

IPDG: Lion Ted Hamilton  
 

 

 2024-2025 Zone Chairs 
 

R1‐Z1: Vacant  

R1‐Z2: Lion Jody Sivyer 

R2‐Z1: Lion Becky Hamilton              

R2‐Z2: Lion Kenny Kinsey  

R3‐Z1: Lion Chuck Vasalion 

R3‐Z2: Lion Eileen Delaney   

R4‐Z1: Lion Chrissy Andre 

 

I hope everyone is having a strong start to the new 
calendar year, as we now reach the mid-point of the 
2024-2025 Lions year.     
 

Our first District 11-C2 Melvin Jones Challenge 
drawing to raise money for LCIF took place at our last 
Cabinet meeting -- with the Hartland Lions Club as 
the winning club.  This Challenge worked so well;  it 
appears we’ll continue doing it next year.   
 

However, there’s another opportunity to earn a 
Melvin Jones for your club yet this year with a different type of challenge.  
Council Chair Terri Huffman and our Global Membership Team leaders now 
are challenging you to expand your club’s  membership!  Between now and 
May 16, each club in MD 11 is asked to achieve a net-positive growth of 3 
new Lion members. Clubs to reach this goal will be added to a new special 
drawing to receive a Melvin Jones Fellowship.  The drawing will be held 
Friday evening, May 16, during the MD 11 Lions Convention.  
 

Please share the outline of this “3 for Growth” challenge (you’ll find it later in 
this newsletter) with your clubs and contact Council Chair Terri Huffman at 
terri_huffman@gmail.com with any questions you may have.  Good luck! 
 

Your Zone Chairs each have the new tool for us to use in this and 
all our growth efforts.  The “MI Recruiter's Passport” can help 
rekindle your passion for Lionism with its call to action.  It asks us 
to reflect on what it means for each of us to be a Lion and then 
helps you to share your stories with others.  People join Lions to 
connect with other people.  As a wise Lion recently told me:  
 

“Promotion never does the whole job in getting us new members.  We still 
need to bring them in face-to-face and one-at-a-time.” 

DG Carl Cozart   989-277-4847 
gonehunting35@outlook.com 

Places of Interest: 
 

Lions District Web Site  

District Newsletters 

Lions of Michigan Foundation 

Lions of Michigan 

Lions Clubs International 

Lions of Michigan YouTube Channel 

Bit of Wisdom

 
 

javascript:WriteMailPopUp('terri_huffman@gmail.com');
https://www.e-district.org/sites/11c2/
http://www.e-district.org/sites/11c2/page-6.php
https://www.lmsf.net/
http://lionsofmi.com/
https://www.lionsclubs.org/en
http://www.lionsofmi.tv/
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Laingsburg Lions Club 
 

Our DG was on hand to install our newest 
Laingsburg Lions Club member on January 9th, 2025.  
In the picture is DG Carl Cozart, new Lion Autumn 
Michels and her sponsor Lion Mike Foster. 
 

 
 

 

District 11-C2 Cabinet Meeting  
 

Lion leaders from around mid-Michigan were in Perry for a District 11-C2 Cabinet meeting on 
Saturday, January 18, 2025. After a breakfast buffet prepared by Perry VFW members, a lot of 
valuable information was shared during the meeting. They will gather again with even more 
Lions in Mt. Pleasant on March 21-22. 
 

  
 

  
 

 

https://www.facebook.com/photo/?fbid=1024744329696849&set=pcb.1024744516363497&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZUNJh1hESajd8EDcgrh-tp0oUAqrmoppwCAgvUm2JzuWLrNZtWOQRnjOT6nk6neOWyeEizAINCH0owW5sHbhZol7BimTeDF2453jQ3n0EREp8oAq2PYRxZS9cpP9jkuqst410-qomyePfUP7Rm_SW3zuNVpwt9F-cMQCeBPidpK8-YNV1-0JuhnSaQzVPHqlTM&__tn__=*bH-R
https://www.facebook.com/photo/?fbid=1024744329696849&set=pcb.1024744516363497&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZUNJh1hESajd8EDcgrh-tp0oUAqrmoppwCAgvUm2JzuWLrNZtWOQRnjOT6nk6neOWyeEizAINCH0owW5sHbhZol7BimTeDF2453jQ3n0EREp8oAq2PYRxZS9cpP9jkuqst410-qomyePfUP7Rm_SW3zuNVpwt9F-cMQCeBPidpK8-YNV1-0JuhnSaQzVPHqlTM&__tn__=*bH-R
https://www.facebook.com/photo/?fbid=1024744329696849&set=pcb.1024744516363497&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZUNJh1hESajd8EDcgrh-tp0oUAqrmoppwCAgvUm2JzuWLrNZtWOQRnjOT6nk6neOWyeEizAINCH0owW5sHbhZol7BimTeDF2453jQ3n0EREp8oAq2PYRxZS9cpP9jkuqst410-qomyePfUP7Rm_SW3zuNVpwt9F-cMQCeBPidpK8-YNV1-0JuhnSaQzVPHqlTM&__tn__=*bH-R
https://www.facebook.com/photo/?fbid=1024744393030176&set=pcb.1024744516363497&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZUNJh1hESajd8EDcgrh-tp0oUAqrmoppwCAgvUm2JzuWLrNZtWOQRnjOT6nk6neOWyeEizAINCH0owW5sHbhZol7BimTeDF2453jQ3n0EREp8oAq2PYRxZS9cpP9jkuqst410-qomyePfUP7Rm_SW3zuNVpwt9F-cMQCeBPidpK8-YNV1-0JuhnSaQzVPHqlTM&__tn__=*bH-R
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St. Johns Lions Club  
 

On January 9th, the St. Johns Lions Club had 
a meeting with 11 members in attendance.  
Kim Chapko attended as a guest of Lion 
Laurie Blackmer and has decided to join the 
club.  Hurrah!  PDG Duane Witter 
presented Lions Dean and Carrie 
Hartenburg with a “Lions Membership Key 
Award.” This Lions International award 
recognizes individual Lions who invite and 
sponsor new members.  Congratulations, 
Lions Dean and Carrie.  

 

 

 
 

St. Johns Lions Club 
 

St. Johns Lions Club members Gloria Carnicom, 
Dean and Carrie Hartenburg, Kenny Kinsey, and 
Nancy Presocki traveled to Perry for the District 
11-C2 Cabinet meeting.  Suprina Kinsey from the 
Clinton County Champions Branch Club joined 
them. No one from St. Johns won the 50/50 

raffle or other door prizes but were grateful 

for the opportunity to network with 

members of other area clubs.     

 
 

DeWitt Lions Club 
 

At a recent meeting, Vice President 
Jim Rundborg introduced Kevin 
Robydek, the DeWitt Schools 
Superintendent, who informed the 
den of his background with the 
Potterville schools and the 
completion of upgrades to the 
DeWitt school buildings and grounds.  
They will be asking for a renewal of 
the current millage to continue 
making the Dewitt School system the 
best in student support. Lion Jim 
then presented him with a DeWitt 
Breakfast Lion Club coffee cup. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

Around the 
District 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

Hartland Lions Club 
 

At the January 14 meeting of the  
Hartland Lions Club, PDG Traci Tribley 
was on hand to pass out two surprises. 
First one was an Esther LaMothe 
Fellowship to Lion Larry Ciofu.  The 
second award was the Senior Master 
Key to PDG Kurt Stromlund. 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 

Durand Lions Club 
 

Durand Lions Kent Edwards and Lew 
Deisler present a check to the Durand 
VFW 2272 to assist them with paying 
for a new roof and furnace upgrades 
at their building. The VFW is very 
generous with the use of their 
facility, as it can accommodate a 
pretty good sized crowd. 
 

 

 
 

St. Johns Lions Club 
 

Lion Gloria Carnicom from the St. Johns Lions Club 
stopped by Beacon of Hope to drop off over 30 pairs 
of mittens knitted for the club by a friend of hers for 
donation to a local service organization. The mittens 
will support Beacon of Hope’s homeless project.  Right 
now, Beacon of Hope desperately needs new and 
gently used blankets and sleeping bags for the 
homeless. 
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Durand Lions Club 
 

And another shout out to Lion Kent 
P. Edwards, who helped sponsor 2 
new members into the Durand club, 
and received a Key pin award from 
Lions International.  Lion Kent P. 
continues his remarkable recovery 
from a Guillain-Barre syndrome 
attack last May.   Doing the 
presentation is Club President Lew 
Deisler.  Think they might be good 
friends?  

 

 
 

 

Durand Lions Club 
 

A huge shout out to Lion Andy Zick, as he received a 
Kenneth Lautzenheiser Fellowship award.  Lion Andy 
was selected by the Durand Lions, and the 
fellowship is supported by the Lions of Michigan. 
Lion Andy continues to do great things for the 
Durand and Shiawassee Co. area, and they are all 
lucky to have him as a partner and friend.  He is 
shown here with his acrylic plaque and pin, 
presented by long-time Durand Lion Kent P. Edwards  
 

https://www.facebook.com/andy.zick.5?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVEnZ-TDp180u65Dh__Bb-iWRKVXM9eWX3DttHCToP44Ncra68K5dYI7Rl6akjlhdNEUg87yYDJq-FyorbJMFZi9JWuUEl-05OZAc7EKFkFS1g_eYNHGuSKLo9B1PyrWXo&__tn__=-%5dK-R


 
 

Lions United Vision Days in Mason 
 

https://www.wilx.com/.../mason-lions-club-accepting.../ 

WILX.COM 

Mason Lions Club accepting donations of used eyeglasses 
and hearing aids 
 

By Eisele Hirschel 

Published: Jan. 8, 2025 at 7:00 PM EST 
 

   MASON, Mich. (WILX) - More than 2.2 billion people live with vision impairments, and 400 million people need 

hearing aids, according to the World Health Organization (WHO).  The Mason Lions Club is working to help reduce 

those numbers. 

   “There was a girl who, her script was minus 13, and she had 

to have everything this close smushing her nose for her to be 

able to see, and her reaction was a lot like what we see kids 

do over here but much more dramatic, she said ‘I can see the 

leaves,’” said Chad Linsley, an optometrist with Mason 

Family Eye Care.  

   Lions Clubs across the country aim to make moments like 

those happen.  “We ask that people take their old used 

eyeglasses and drop them off in one of our drop boxes,” said 

Doug Klein, Mason Lions Club secretary.   

   Linsley has been on seven mission trips with Lions Club 

glasses in Kenya, Costa Rica, and Peru. He helped distribute 

the donated glasses to people who needed them.   

   “I’m struck by how much more dramatic the cases are that we see and it can sometimes be overwhelming. There’s 

some people that have preventable blindness that it’s too late 

and that’s very heartbreaking,” said Linsley. 

   Along with eyeglasses, donations of used hearing aids are 

also being accepted.  “So we can refurbish hearing aids as 

well as glasses and those can be distributed through 

audiologists,” said Klein. 

   “It could be as simple as a kid that has no chance to see a 

page in front of them or has no chance to see a board where 

the educational material is being presented,” said Linsley.            

   Mason Family Eye Care, the Mason Library. and Mason 

City Hall are just a few places where donations are accepted.  

The Lions Club of Mason is accepting donations up until 

Jan. 19. 
 

(…actually, like all Lions Clubs, Mason Lions accept donations 24/7/365 -- but publicity is what it is…) 
 

 
 

 
 

Mason Lions counted 
glasses as an in-
meeting service 
project at their 
January 8, 2025 
meeting at the same 
time as the broadcast  
on  Channel 10 News!  
They counted 1,275 
pairs of glasses and 16 
hearing aids sets. 

   Around the District 

https://www.wilx.com/2025/01/09/mason-lions-club-accepting-donations-used-eyeglasses-hearing-aids/?fbclid=IwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAAR1gTmKO0mnUsHnwNvUjYzRLbfvVguAbrteFHZY3Q_4crxUWESjOMtypMxM_aem_7l7FzQEAvZNvqKfWRucteA
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.wilx.com%2F2025%2F01%2F09%2Fmason-lions-club-accepting-donations-used-eyeglasses-hearing-aids%2F%3Ffbclid%3DIwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTEAAR3k17WT8rNZPsSUP8qtXybGFWYza4-8lrEFlC2xaSPZT8LLjQ_tMDc9anI_aem_A_wtD2OTw04ZDNJ-nQ0KRw&h=AT1UQcGsuzeLGSLRBm6dC0CtV20SwCIRw1xdVHL8H6HduDRRvyZ81jhOICC_Zzc6cANIBH6vcXUHrEkEEvReiihmL5NJibTQzq1mwOc-yq0_yEKw1oJbrrRG8S44tcICTf5EkCU_rCyXcDYcYA&__tn__=%2CmH-R&c%5b0%5d=AT2vhTlNRZSeHDrili86sdRtwuDZSDu7Dxfetc2lqg2TFmgI62a00ZymqGrkXB2CiEiF6iB-oBZsSeHHCGCQrAcj8whboboCee4WMKDGr8Jq22VLQnKs5Iu6gdXOWPiYHUM6s5M4msYLuEr7ykZNccnxi9_MX3bam60N_dHUQ64Aeo0F8YUIl3RN-kl3mGSbKUJRdDeIhTN9kriGYJcbSyRJlQo
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.wilx.com%2F2025%2F01%2F09%2Fmason-lions-club-accepting-donations-used-eyeglasses-hearing-aids%2F%3Ffbclid%3DIwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTEAAR3k17WT8rNZPsSUP8qtXybGFWYza4-8lrEFlC2xaSPZT8LLjQ_tMDc9anI_aem_A_wtD2OTw04ZDNJ-nQ0KRw&h=AT1UQcGsuzeLGSLRBm6dC0CtV20SwCIRw1xdVHL8H6HduDRRvyZ81jhOICC_Zzc6cANIBH6vcXUHrEkEEvReiihmL5NJibTQzq1mwOc-yq0_yEKw1oJbrrRG8S44tcICTf5EkCU_rCyXcDYcYA&__tn__=%2CmH-R&c%5b0%5d=AT2vhTlNRZSeHDrili86sdRtwuDZSDu7Dxfetc2lqg2TFmgI62a00ZymqGrkXB2CiEiF6iB-oBZsSeHHCGCQrAcj8whboboCee4WMKDGr8Jq22VLQnKs5Iu6gdXOWPiYHUM6s5M4msYLuEr7ykZNccnxi9_MX3bam60N_dHUQ64Aeo0F8YUIl3RN-kl3mGSbKUJRdDeIhTN9kriGYJcbSyRJlQo
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.wilx.com%2F2025%2F01%2F09%2Fmason-lions-club-accepting-donations-used-eyeglasses-hearing-aids%2F%3Ffbclid%3DIwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTEAAR3k17WT8rNZPsSUP8qtXybGFWYza4-8lrEFlC2xaSPZT8LLjQ_tMDc9anI_aem_A_wtD2OTw04ZDNJ-nQ0KRw&h=AT1UQcGsuzeLGSLRBm6dC0CtV20SwCIRw1xdVHL8H6HduDRRvyZ81jhOICC_Zzc6cANIBH6vcXUHrEkEEvReiihmL5NJibTQzq1mwOc-yq0_yEKw1oJbrrRG8S44tcICTf5EkCU_rCyXcDYcYA&__tn__=%2CmH-R&c%5b0%5d=AT2vhTlNRZSeHDrili86sdRtwuDZSDu7Dxfetc2lqg2TFmgI62a00ZymqGrkXB2CiEiF6iB-oBZsSeHHCGCQrAcj8whboboCee4WMKDGr8Jq22VLQnKs5Iu6gdXOWPiYHUM6s5M4msYLuEr7ykZNccnxi9_MX3bam60N_dHUQ64Aeo0F8YUIl3RN-kl3mGSbKUJRdDeIhTN9kriGYJcbSyRJlQo
https://www.wilx.com/authors/Eisele.Hirschel/


  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

2025 MD11 CONVENTION 
May 15-17th, 2025 
DOUBLETREE HOTEL 
Bay City MI 48708 

 

You will be able to register and pay online for all 
your 2025 MD11 Convention needs.  More 
information will be available nearer the date. 
 

 
Michigan Lions - We're on a Mission to Grow! 
 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 
Great Links! 
https://www.youtube.com/@USLionsRock 

 
https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/resources-for-members/resource-center/family-
membership/cub-program 
 
AI APPs TO HELP YOU GROW & MARKET LIONS from Lions Virtual   
LionsMap2Grow & LionsMarket2Grow Apps  https://www.lionsvirtual.org/  
App Demo https://youtu.be/LgBVzb8loZg?si=izsPyT0S5TXDSY8K  
 
 

 

District 11‐C2 Cabinet Meetings 
The fourth Cabinet Meeting of the 2024‐2025 Year 

will be held on Saturday, March 22, 2025 
at  the District 11-C2 Celebration of Service in Mt. Pleasant 

 

PLEASE RSVP TO  
Cabinet Secretary Lion Denise Temple 

tsjellyboo@aol.com 
 

FOR ALL CABINET MEETINGS 
We need to get our numbers in advance of each meeting. 

LAST 2024-2025 CABINET MEETING: 

Tuesday, April 22, 2025, cabinet meeting #5 at Dutch Hollow in Durand at 6 PM 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.youtube.com/@USLionsRock
https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/resources-for-members/resource-center/family-membership/cub-program
https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/resources-for-members/resource-center/family-membership/cub-program
https://www.lionsvirtual.org/
https://youtu.be/LgBVzb8loZg?si=izsPyT0S5TXDSY8K
mailto:tsjellyboo@aol.com


 

 

 

Raging Wildfires in California 
destroy entire communities 

GO TO  LIONSCLUBS.ORG/DONATE  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Several destructive wildfires sweeping through the Los Angeles area of 

California in the United States are devastating entire communities. More than 

20 people have died, and more than 150,000 people have been evacuated. 

The fires have burned over 40,000 acres and destroyed more than 12,000 

structures, including homes, displacing countless families. 

When a humanitarian crisis of this magnitude strikes, we, as Lions, are ready 

to help. Right beside us is Lions Clubs International Foundation (LCIF), our 

global foundation. LCIF is mobilizing funds, including Emergency Grant 

funding and a US$100,000 Major Catastrophe Grant, to empower Lions in 

California to help their communities recover. 

Your generous donation to LCIF's Disaster Relief Fund, specifically reserved for all 

disaster relief, helps Lions continue to serve! 

100% of donations benefit grants and programs and qualify for Melvin Jones 

Fellowship (MJF) or Progressive MJF credit. 

To learn more about LCIF Disaster Relief grants, visit lionsclubs.org/disastergrants or 

email LCIFGlobalGrants@lionsclubs.org . 

100% of donations benefit grants and programs and qualify for Melvin Jones 

Fellowship (MJF) or Progressive MJF credit. 

https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/donate?utm_source=Eloqua&utm_campaign=LCF_EN_CaliforniaWildfireDisasterAppeal_2025_1574258816&utm_medium=email&elqTrackId=ddda98075e8945268b7c0e9a20c64510&elq=cfd76aacaaa549979101bb60445299b2&elqaid=39626&elqat=1&elqCampaignId=4889&elqak=8AF512CB2283B698699348713BB8B04CE7E9DA49FAF58DC85E7C7A4FD9EFCA10D5DA
https://www.lionsclubs.org/en/member-resource-center/grants-and-awards/foundation-grants/lcif-grants-toolkit/disaster-relief-grant?utm_source=Eloqua&utm_campaign=LCF_EN_CaliforniaWildfireDisasterAppeal_2025_1574258816&utm_medium=email&elqTrackId=84EA86BE175EA3478A6D31FA4A0FBA4E&elq=cfd76aacaaa549979101bb60445299b2&elqaid=39626&elqat=1&elqCampaignId=4889&elqak=8AF5E7C44DF80C5466390BFC096B0592A43ADA49FAF58DC85E7C7A4FD9EFCA10D5DA
https://app.e.roar.lionsclubs.org/e/er?utm_source=Eloqua&utm_campaign=LCF_EN_CaliforniaWildfireDisasterAppeal_2025_1574258816&utm_medium=email&s=94443966&lid=13840&elqTrackId=42CC852744DEBEEEEDEB6734CC3B68E6&elq=cfd76aacaaa549979101bb60445299b2&elqaid=39626&elqat=1&elqak=8AF5D798528658871AABDC4564FB91DC1419DA49FAF58DC85E7C7A4FD9EFCA10D5DA


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Lions District 11C2 
Celebration of Service 
March 21-22, 2025 
 

We are just weeks away from our annual Celebration of Service, 
March 21 - 22 in Mt. Pleasant.   
 
This year we'll enjoy a social hour with members of District 11C1 on 
Friday night and then gather in our hospitality room to enjoy more 
food and fellowship.   
 
The weekend continues Saturday morning with our memorial service 
honoring those Lions who have passed during the last year.  We 
reflect and remember them in service to our clubs, our communities 
and our country.   
 
Lions Districts 11C1 and 11C2 will come together in service to 
assemble personal needs totes benefiting the clients of R.I.S.E 
Advocacy serving Isabella, Gratiot and Clare counties.   
 
We'll enjoy lunch with International Director Bert Nelson, honor our 
awards recipients and hold our business meeting.  The afternoon will 
have breakout sessions with education and some fun.  You're also 
invited to stay for dinner. 
 
We hope you'll join us for a weekend of service, honor and 
reflection.  All registration forms and additional information are 
included in this newsletter. 
 
Respectfully, 
The Celebration of Service Committee 
Karen Ketola, Chair 



 
(continued) 

 
 



 

 
            Make that “Lioness Lion Kay Olson” 
 
 
 
 
 



Also available for District 11-C2 

 
 



 
Districts 11C2 and 11C1 will be joining efforts to assemble 100 Tote bags full of personal care items for RISE 
(Recovery, Independence, Safety and Districts 11C2 and 11C1 will be joining efforts to assemble 100 Tote bags full 
of personal care items for RISE (Recovery, Independence, Safety and Empowerment).  RISE serves Isabella, Gratiot 
and Clare counties and provides free advocacy, counseling, and support to survivors, their children, family, and 

friends. They believe that safety begins at home, and they support survivors through their transition into 
violence-free living. We will be doing this service project at the Celebration of Service/Convention in Mt. Pleasant 
on Saturday March 22, 2025.  We will be assembling the tote bags filled with personal hygiene and other 
items.   We need you to let me know which item(s) your club can donate to the service project.  Please either email 
me back or call/text me at (810) 923-4251 and I can let you know if the item you want to donate is still needed.  If 
another club is already bringing the item you wanted to donate, I can let you know which items are still available to 
donate.  RISE needs full size items, so we realize that 100 full size items might be too much for each club to 
donate, so we are asking for 25 of each full-size item. We hope you will be able to attend the 11c2 Celebration of 
Service event, but if no one from your club can bring the items your club is donating, please contact me so we can 
make arrangements with one of the committee members to pick the up the items ahead of time.  We look forward 
to seeing all of you at the Celebration of Service Event on March 21st and 22nd.  I have attached the list of items that 
is needed.  Thank you so much! 

Lion Jenny Stromlund 
810-923-4251 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
As part of our upcoming Celebration of Service Event , we will be honoring and remembering our deceased Lions during a 
special Memorial Service. The event will take place on March 22nd at the Comfort Inn in Mt. Pleasant. If your club has lost a member 
this year, we kindly ask you to complete a Deceased Lions Memorial Form available from your Lions Club president or secretary.   
 
Please include any photos you would like us to use during the service and return the completed form to us by March 1st. 
Additionally, if family members of the deceased Lion wish to attend the event, we ask that a registration form be completed for each 
family member. This will ensure we can properly honor their loved one and accommodate them at the event. The memorial service will 
begin at 10:00 am on March 22nd and is free of charge. 
 
If family members or club members wish to attend a breakfast buffet that will occur before the memorial service, the cost of this buffet 
will be $16 and must be paid by either the club or those attending.  Should you have any questions or need assistance, please do not 
hesitate to reach out.  Thank you for helping us pay tribute to our fellow Lions who have served with such dedication. 
  
Yours in Service,  Chrissy Andre 
 

 



 

 
2025 MICHIGAN LIONS FORUM 
MICHIGAN LIONS-MAKE YOUR MARK! Feb. 28-Mar. 1, 2025 

Featuring LCI Guests, PIP Brian & Lori Sheehan 
 

 

Join us February 28-March 1, 2025 at the Delta Marriott Kalamazoo 
2747 S 11th Street, Kalamazoo, MI 49009 

Reservations available at the Marriott Delta Kalamazoo 
 (269) 375-6000  Rate: $114.00 Use Code:  Lions Michigan Forum 2025 

Alternate Hotel: 
Best Western Suites 269-350-5522  Room Rate: $114.00 

 

Please complete the registration form and send it along with a check to:  
Lions of Michigan 5730 Executive Drive • Lansing, MI 48911 Telephone 517-887-6640  
or Fax 517-887-6642.  ONLINE REGISTRATION COMING SOON! 
 
Name _________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Address____________________________________ ___________________________________________  
 

Club Name/District___________________________________________________  
 

Contact Phone______________________________________________________  
 

Email______________________________________________________________ 
 
 

Names of Registrants:           Food Allergies:___________________ 
 

1.___________________________________2._____________________________ 
 

3.___________________________________4._____________________________ 
 
# ____ Registrants at $50.00/person* =   $________         

        
*Registration includes lunch, Forum, and proceedings booklet. 

Register by February 14 to guarantee lunch and booklet.  
 

Large Group Service Project Friday Night – Lions MI Forum Saturday! 
 

 

LIONS OF MICHIGAN FORUM 2025 
February 28 - March 1, 2025 

 

Delta Marriott, Kalamazoo 

KEY SPEAKER WILL BE PIP BRIAN SHEEHAN! 
See registration form below. 

 

 

 

 Question? Send us an Email Here 
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On Friday night, February 28, we will work on a group service project to benefit Sacred Beginnings, an organization dedicated to 
combat human trafficking.  We will package up donated items for their Blessed Bags program, and a list of items for each district to 
collect will be provided to the District GST.  
 
Breakout Session Highlights: 
L E S L I E  K I N G  FOUNDER, PRESIDENT 
Leslie King is a survivor of human trafficking and sexual exploitation. She was coerced into the lifestyle of prostitution at the tender 
age of 15 in Grand Rapids, MI. She became trapped in the underworld of prostitution and drug addiction for over 20 years. On July 4, 
2000 Leslie miraculously found the strength and the courage to break free. Since 2003, she has been intensely engaged in working 
with individuals who find themselves trapped in the same horrors that she experienced. 
 
K A Y L E I G H  G R A T Z, PRESIDENT, MICHIGAN JAYCEES 
FUNDRAISING 101-Utilizing the handbook on fundraising, Kayleigh Gratz will share the Chairman’s Planning Guide to successful 
fundraising and project management.  
 
P I D  J U S T I N  F A B E R and P I D  J E N N Y  W A R E 
Many are familiar with LCIF grants, but what grants are available through LCI?  PIDs Justin and Jenny are teaming up to explore 
available grants and provide tips for successfully completing the forms. 
 
L I O N S  R E S A L E  S H O P – Turning Donated Treasures into Service Project Cash 
VDG Kim Hooper and President Laurie Althaus, Bedford Township Lions Club, District 11 A1, will provide details on running a 
successful resale shop.  With just two part-time employees they were able to raise $260,000.00 in revenue to support local causes, 
student scholarships, and LCI charities. 

 



 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

SAVE THE DATE  
2025 INTERNATIONAL CONVENTION 

July 13-17 2025  
Orlando, Florida 

 

Greetings Lions, Leos and friends. Here is an important update for our international convention in 2025: 

 We know that many of you were looking forward to attending our 107th international convention in Mexico 
City. Unfortunately, due to unforeseen challenges, and after lengthy and ongoing efforts to secure contracts 
with acceptable terms that provided the confidence we needed to host a successful convention in Mexico 
City, we are announcing a change of venue for our international convention. While we are disappointed to 
share this update, we are excited to announce that we have been able to secure a wonderful new site in 
Orlando, Florida, U.S.A. for the 2025 international convention. The dates for the event will be July 13-17, 
2025. Updated registration information is available online now.. Orlando is a magical city, renowned for its 
exemplary hotel accommodations, traveler-friendly airport and world-class convention center. The city is 
famous for its wide range of entertainment, including iconic theme parks, trendy shopping and great 
restaurants, making Orlando one of the top destinations globally. We are extremely grateful for the 
partnership and collaboration from the city of Orlando, and we’re already working together to create an 
incredible convention experience for you.  

 

 



 
 



 



 



 



 



 

Inspiring and Engaging 
Lionism in the United States 
and its Affiliates:  

 

Introducing 
LionsUSA 

 

Lionism has always been about community, service, and leadership. It’s about coming together 
to make the world a better place. But as times change, so must we. That’s here LionsUSA comes 
in—a grassroots movement designed to inspire and engage Lionism across the United States 
and build a brighter, stronger future for all Lions. 
 
WHAT IS LIONSUSA? 
 

LionsUSA is more than just a group; it’s a movement. Comprised of individuals dedicated to 
uplifting and strengthening Lionism, it’s an inclusive network that invites every member of the 
Lions in the United States and its Affiliates to participate. 
 
At its heart, LionsUSA is about action—both now and in the future. By coming together, we aim 
to support one another, grow membership, cultivate dynamic leaders, and inspire Lions across 
the nation to engage in service projects that create meaningful change. 
 
THE MISSION OF LIONSUSA 
 

LionsUSA’s mission spans across Constitutional Area 1 with six key goals: 
 

1. Expand and Sustain Membership: Grow an inclusive and thriving membership in every club, 
District, and Multiple District. 

2. Promote a Supportive Network: Build connections among Lions to drive positive change for a 
better tomorrow. 

3. Cultivate Leadership: Foster and empower forward-thinking Lions leaders who will shape the 
future. 

4. Engage in Service: Inspire Lions to take on humanitarian service projects—whether large or 
small—to make a difference. 

5. Serve with Integrity: Encourage Lions to lead with conviction, compassion, and integrity in all 
they do. 

6. Celebrate Fellowship: Promote fun, camaraderie, fellowship, and family as we grow and serve 
together. 

This is more than a movement; it’s a mission to reignite the passion for Lionism in the United States. By taking part in 
LionsUSA, you’re stepping into a community committed to service, growth, and leadership—all while fostering the 
connections and joy that make Lionism so special. 
Together, we can transform the way we serve, lead, and grow. Let’s make Lionism stronger than ever—because the future 
of service starts with us. 
 
Lions USA General Interest form:  https://forms.gle/MVJbGJhZ2EoxHv7w6 
 
 

https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.gle%2FMVJbGJhZ2EoxHv7w6%3Ffbclid%3DIwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAAR0pJj-GRnIUXi4SDEWw1cbvCYc1lmJO-9ovcU5wKFw31QQ9gb6xiqMePxE_aem_4UspPeNjC_oBpnRQPMkNLw&h=AT2QpHuK5WP6satsAIgwa8ke3QwzUVlnOMClBPuhbIqetTUi4cFyRyEgdJanFLMinEUWVDyTVQFiz91moTef8mBLdpzhrBZwuweFg47wcLV46cy8jwhAs8U17Amb_RDg_TrFsdqRDajRJ5JnIw&__tn__=-UK-y-R&c%5b0%5d=AT2wKzR8fYYdXz_6mBaFDb_wBYpVbEosLeR8Ux3Z9Kx59Goq8bVZpeaBAnfHKfgSI5a6xaisbWGpjFMOfaRIZxB58F58tecLM2cbQdnOi3Ev62brvdGqYl0tnXBgyKBa3M8QiEGPva2wXyjRvO3ohaEnwsvVcCTe-KY2PEyqj0XRA3hGlZFLVr0H7VYCSqlwZY5vRDEAzFroY_tmZCxNZOkiIjrNc_HpODHKurnHW1qltLJd9_MVgxjpVTc


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 11-C2 
 

Help fight hunger  
in our communities 

 

Your loose change makes a  
difference to food banks supporting our 

community members. 
 

During our Cabinet meetings,  drop it into the 
yellow canister to show your support. 

 

 
• March 22, 2025 @ Celebration of     

                                          Service, Mt. Pleasant  
• April 24, 2025 @ Dutch Hollow, Durand 

 
 

 
The Hunger Committee** also encourages each club to  

collect loose change at their meetings and to bring their club’s 
“loose change” to the Cabinet meetings. 

 
 

** Please contact 
Lion Karen Ketola (517.927.4834) or Lion Jenny Stromlund (810.923.4251) if 

you'd like to match a Cabinet Meeting Collection 
 

 



 

 
 

 
 
 

The Lions of Michigan Foundation is 
proud to recognize the brave men 
and women serving our nation in 
the United States military. We 
have Lion Mints 
Care Packages ready for 
distribution, but we need the 
names and addresses 

of more service men and women to recognize. Please 
help us by displaying and distributing this flyer in your 
community. 

                             LIONS OF MICHIGAN 
FOUNDATION 
5730 Executive Drive 
Lansing, Michigan 48911 
517-887-6640 
info@lmsf.net 
www.lmsf.net 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

PLEASE SEND A LION MINTS CARE PACKAGE TO: 

 
Military Member's Name:       

Rank:     Unit:     

APO: FPO:    AE: AA:  AP:  

Street Address:   

City/State/Zip Code:   

mailto:info@lmsf.net
http://www.lmsf.net/


How to Connect in a Disconnected World 
by Lion Doug Klein, APR, CTA 
 

In the age of smartphones, streaming services, and online platforms, the ways we connect with one another have changed 
dramatically.  Yet, as much as technology seems to bring us closer, it may often leave some feeling more alone.  Even family 
and work obligations may erode over time leaving people “up in the air.” 
 

Evidence of a lack of cohesion and the disintegration of public civil society is all too easily seen in 
our lives today.  To counteract that feeling of loneliness, many people have regained a sense of 
place and purpose in their local communities by meeting with others and sharing their personal 
stories face-to-face.   
 

These critical conversations are necessary to establish and maintain the personal connections 
that bind a community together.  A new aid to help Michigan Lions better prepare for those 
conversations of is a small booklet that is making its way around Lions Clubs called the 
“Recruiter’s Passport – Pocket Reference: Sharing My Story.”  Here is why effective use of this 
reference booklet is so important:   
 

In his groundbreaking book “Bowling Alone,” sociologist Robert Putnam warned of the dangers of 
declining social capital—the networks and relationships that enable communities to thrive.  One of the 
most concerning trends he identified was the dwindling participation in civic organizations, which historically fostered these 
critical connections.  
 

The decline of membership in such groups coincides with rising rates of social isolation.  Humans are wired for connection, 
and when we lose opportunities to interact face-to-face, we feel the impact not just emotionally, but physically.  Numerous 
studies have shown that loneliness can be as damaging to health as smoking 15 cigarettes a day.  
 

The disappearance of civil society is not inevitable.  By investing in organizations like Lions Clubs, we can reverse this trend 
and build stronger, more connected communities.  As we often say, "Where there’s a need, there’s a Lion."  But perhaps 
just as important, where there’s a Lion, there’s a community coming back to life. 
 

Sociologist Ray Oldenburg introduced the concept of the “third place” in his influential work, identifying the importance of 
spaces that exist outside of the home (the "first place") and the workplace (the "second place").  According to Oldenburg, 
these third places are essential for fostering vibrant communities and nurturing social ties.  They serve as informal public 
gathering spots where people can come together, share ideas, and build relationships. 
 

Lions get together in restaurants, meeting rooms, coffee shops, libraries, parks, and community centers where connections 
are made and ideas flourish.  Lions Clubs meetings and events are shining examples of intentional third places, offering  
spaces where people of all walks of life can come together for a shared purpose: service. 
 

A Lions meeting is a chance to step out of the daily grind, engage in meaningful dialogue, and feel a sense of belonging. 
Whether organizing a fundraiser for a local food pantry or collaborating to bring vision screenings to children, Lions create a 
space where members are seen, heard, and valued.  In a world where many feel isolated, Lions Clubs provide a lifeline.  As 
one member put it, "Being a Lion means being part of something bigger than yourself.  It’s a way to give back, but also to 
connect with people who care about the same things you do." 
 

So, if you know of friends, family, neighbors, or co-workers who may be feeling the pull of disconnection or searching for a 
way to make a difference, consider inviting them to hear your personal “Lions story” and then join you in a visit to your 
local Lions Club event.  Ask them to help with your next service project.   
 

They might just find Lions to be more than a community service organization; they might find a second home, a third place, 
and a renewed sense of belonging.  And our Lions Clubs can also increase our member numbers to enable even more 
service. 
 
 

Lion Doug Klein regularly passes along tips to help your Lions Club sharpen its public relations and marketing efforts.  He has been a 
member of the Mason, Michigan Lions Club since he retired in 2018 as a Lansing Community College adjunct professor of public 
relations, communication, business, and marketing.  He is currently serving as Mason Lions Club Secretary, District 11-C2 Public 
Relations Chair, and MD11 State PR / Information Chair and Marketing Chair.  A member of the Public Relations Society of America 
since 1983, he has held their prestigious APR designation (Accreditation in Public Relations) since 1996.  He was inducted into the 
American Marketing Association’s national honorary Alpha Mu Alpha in 2012.  Contact him with any public relations or marketing 
questions at (517) 775-8601 or at dougklein@usa.net by email. 

 

 
 

 


